OK 8/2-19-4,

Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 12, 1991

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM.

Present: Edwin Rowell, Chairman, Donald Phelps, Philip Dwight, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Minutes from the week of August 5, 1991 to be corrected to show Edwin Rowell and Philip Dwight voted in favor of the appointment of Dave Boule'. Donald Phelps as the outgoing selectmen did not vote.

Phil moved to accept the minutes as amended. Second Ed. So moved.

Don moved to authorize Betty Shaw to purchase the necessary paint supplies and lunch materials for the paint crew during the week of the 19th. Second by Phil. All in favor. So moved.

The Selectmen reviewed the Mutual Aid proposal from Hillsboro and suggested that it should be rewritten to be "Mutual" to both parties - currently does not mention providing service to Antrim. Hillsboro will be contacted regarding making it a two way street.

Brian Brown was sworn in as Police Chief effective August 19th.

Selectmen discussed the possibility of sending one of the Antrim officers to the academy in January for ten weeks. No decisions were made at this time.

Selectmen received plans for the Loveren Mill Bridge.

The Parks and Recreation Committee will be asked if they will set up a soccer team in order for the Antrim youth to participate in the Conval Soccer team games.

Selectmen approved of the purchase of lattice work to repair the damaged portions on the rear stairs.

Meeting adjourned 8:45

ems